
 

April 5, 2019 
 
Mayor Sam Liccardo 
San Jose City Council 
Via email submittal 
 
RE: San Jose CC Meeting 4.9.19 Ellis Act Recontrol Provisions 
 
Dear Mayor Liccardo and San Jose City Council, 
 
BIA Bay Area urges the City Council to eliminate the 50% re-control provisions under the Ellis Act and 
adopt a 1-for-1 replacement policy of rent-controlled units for new residential projects. Any revisions to 
the Ellis Act re-control rules must eschew counterproductive policies from current housing law that 
make residential redevelopment opportunities infeasible. 
 
The city’s existing 50% re-control rules on new construction projects effectively kills the potential of any 
redevelopment project on older rent controlled properties.  The City should be working to achieve 
housing goals by removing impediments to new development. The Ellis Act 50% re-control rule is yet 
another obstacle to achieving the city’s housing production goals vital to improving housing availability 
at all income levels.     
 
According to a recent staff report on the Housing Crisis Work Plan, an average of 2,800 residential units 
were built between 2010 and 2017. There simply is not enough housing production to tackle the housing 
affordability crisis head-on. By amending the Ellis Act re-control provisions to strictly a 1-for-1 
replacement rule, we can remove obstacles to construction and start encouraging residential 
development that will address housing affordability in the region.  
 
California’s high housing cost and lack of housing supply compromise the ability to access 
opportunity (jobs, health, stability) for families and individuals, including working families. 
Homeownership rates are the lowest since the 1940s and the State has not met its projected 
need for housing in the last 15 years. Housing supply needs are of vital importance and the 
highest priority.  
 
In conclusion, BIA Bay Area strongly urges the Council to eliminate the Ellis Act 50% re-control 
provisions on new residential construction. BIA remains ready to work with the City to assist in 
any way we are able. Please feel free to contact me at dmartin@biabayarea.org. 
 
  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Dennis Martin 
BIA BAY AREA 
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